
July 8, 2024 

REGULAR MEETING 

Supervisor Jeffrey Crockett called the meeting to order at 7:00 and led us in the Pledge of Allegiance. 

Present were Supervisor Jeffrey Crockett  

  Councilperson Dorayne Peplinski 

  Councilperson Richard Jack 

  Councilperson Leslie Miller 

  Councilperson Steve Hula 

Also Present:   Glenn Armstrong of the Planning Board and Louise Doubleday. 

Motion by L. Miller and second by D. Peplinski to accept the Supervisor’s Report 

  All – Aye   

Motion by L. Miller and second by R. Jack to accept the Town Clerk’s Report. 

  All – Aye 

Steve Mezik, Winfield Town Justice, has been appointed as interim Justice for the Town of Warren by 

Judge David Gideon, 5th Judicial District of Town and Village.  The office of Justice in the Town of Warren 

is considered as an open position if someone wishes to run to fill it.  Mr. Mezik has his own Court Clerk 

who will be working with him.     

  All – Aye   

Highway Supt. Aney reported to the Board that l woman who lives near the cemetery next to the 

Federated Church is walking her dog in the cemetery which is posted NO DOGS and allowing it to 

defecate in the cemetery and leaving the messes in the cemetery and not cleaning it up as required.  Mr. 

Aney will send a nice letter to this person about the matter.  

Highway Supt. Aney has found a used truck available from the Town of German Flatts.  This is a Ford 

2022 550 gas truck with flatbed and plow with approx. 18,000 miles at a cost of $50,000.00.  Also being 

offered a sander.  This deal is negotiable.  Motion by J. Jack and second by S. Hula giving Mr. Aney the 

authority to negotiate for this truck.  

  All – Aye 

Glenn Armstrong told the Board that the Monetary is unhappy about the wind tower planned in the 

Town of Stark is visible from their property and have contacted the Historical Society of NYS about it. 



Mr. Armstrong also informed the Board that the Planning Board has received a request to erect a cell 

tower on Mary Hill Road.  Mr. Armstrong does not have information about prices for this. Town Clerk has 

paperwork concerning this matter and Mr. Armstrong will get it from her. 

The matter of Mason Road was discussed.  Mr. Gilbert told the Town Clerk that he and his family has 

decided that they are not willing, as previously agreed, to pay for the repairs to Mason Road.  Mr. Gilbert 

requested 2 or 3 more estimates for the repair work other than Suit-Kote,s estimate.  Highway Supt. 

Aney told the Board that Suit-Kote has don the work on Mason Road last year and it was Chips Program 

project.  Mr. Aney also told the Board that Suit-Kote has their equipment and crews in the area and the 

cost would for them should be more reasonable because of this.   

The Board also feels that if Mr. Gilbert wants additional quotes that it is his responsibility to get them. 

Supervisor Crockett will send Mr. Gilbert a letter explaining this and why the Town cannot repair this 

road for 10 years.  (Chips Program) 

 Motion by L. Miller and second by R. Jack to pay General Accounts 29 – 34. 

 All – Aye 

Motion by S. Hula and second by J. Jack to pay Highway Accounts 101 – 115. 

  All – Aye 

Motion by S. Hula and second by R. Jack to adjourn. 

  All – Aye 

 

Next meeting August 12, 2024 

 

  

 

 

  

 

 


